
  

 

Page   

IMMANUEL INSIGHTS 
Term 3 Week 4,  Friday 13 August 2021 

 11 Lyndoch Road Gawler East SA 5118 

(08) 8522 5740 

mail@ilsg.sa.edu.au 

www.ilsg.sa.edu.au 

Kings and Kingdoms… 

At Worship and Praise this morning we pretended that were getting 

rid of School Captains and having a King instead.   These were the 

two ‘selection’ promises. 

King candidate 1 

“Every time a student brings a chocolate bar or packet of chips to 

school, half of it will need to go into a box by the office… for me. 

Toilet paper will no longer be free – students wont be able to bring 

their own from home and they will only be able to buy it from me. 

There will be a tax on hard surfaces – every time a student wants to 

use the oval or the courts it will cost them $1 for every 90 seconds, 

just like the car wash.” 

King candidate 2 

“If I was King, I would serve our community as best as I can. I would 

be there for people when they’re lonely and be their friend. If they 

were sad, I’d remind them that they are special. If they were sick I’d 

care for them and if they were in danger I’d protect them. If they 

did something wrong I’d forgive them and I would encourage them 

to do their best but know that they are special, just the way they 

are.” 

Which one would you choose?  How blessed are we that we 

already have a Servant King just like the second candidate.                  

And the best thing is that he has chosen us to be his people. 

 

Daryl 

Dates to 
Remember 

Week 5 
Mon 16 Aug: Assembly
(Yr5) 
Tues 17 Aug: Open day 
Wed 18 Aug: 
School Photo Day 
Fri 20 Aug: PIE Night 
(POSTPONED) 
 
Week 6 
Mon 23 - Fri 27 Aug: 
Book Week 
Fri 27 Aug: Dress Up Day 
 
Week 7 
Thurs 2 Sept: Fathers Day 
Gift Stall    
Fri 3 Sept:  Student Free 
Day  
Sun 5 Sept: Fathers Day 
 

2021 Term Dates  

Term 3 

Monday 19 July to  

Friday 24  September 

Term 4 

Monday 11 October to 

Wednesday 8 December  
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 BUILDING PROJECTS UPDATE 

As you know, we currently have two significant building projects on the go. It had been 
planned  that the new building on the Western side would be completed before starting the 
‘heritage building’ refurbishment… but it didn’t work out that way. 

So, we pass on a massive thank you to our school community, especially staff and students 
for the willingness to adapt and overcome the issues of losing six teaching and learning 
spaces for several months.  

The new building on the western side of our school has been colloquially called CU2 during 
the development process. At this stage we are anticipating handover during the week of the 
20th September (Week 10 this term.) So… fingers crossed… we’ll be able to relocate our Yr 5 
and Yr 6 students in there for the start of term 4 this year. The building has three levels, the 
upper being a staff room, the ground floor housing Yr 5 and the lower floor will be for Yr 6 
and a Library / Learning Hub. This building is over 700 sq meters and will provide outstanding 
spaces for students to learn in both large and small groups. It has toilets and IT / Green 
rooms and outstanding thermal / environmental qualities. (The photo attached is from this 
date in 2020!!) 

The Heritage 
Refurbishment is 
set to finish mid-
term 4 and this will 
house our Yr 2 and 
Yr 3 grades. With 
the walls knocked 
out, as you can see 
in the photos, we 
are opening up the 
space to provide 
greater flexibility 
for the learning 
programme.  
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SCHOOL CONCERT  

This year our Upper Primary classes (4,5,6) are performing in our School concert. It will take 
on a different format this year due to our building works and Covid Restrictions. 
Each class will have their own theme and their performance will be recorded and uploaded 
onto Seesaw for Parents and caregivers to enjoy from home. 
More information will be available soon. 
 

 

SCIENCE WEEK  

We have a couple of big weeks coming up. Science Week runs from 14th to 22nd August. The 
theme this year is Food: Different by Design. Classes will be looking at different activities 
around this theme during the week. 
Our celebration of Science Week will continue on Tuesday 24th and Thursday 26th August, 
when the Marine Discovery Centre will be visiting. They will give students an opportunity to 
take part in some interactive science learning activities based around marine environments, 
sustainability and Aboriginal education. We are really looking forward to their visit and we 
are grateful to the P & F for organising this event for us. 
 
 

BOOK WEEK 

Book Week is 21st to 27th August this year and the theme is  
“Old Worlds, New Worlds, Other Worlds”. 
Our Book Week Dress Up Day will be held on Friday 27th August. Students can dress up in a 
costume based on this theme or as a favourite book character. 
On Tuesday 17th August, Perform Education will visit the school to present their Book Week 
performance, Bigger, Brighter, Better for our Year F-3 students. 
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SAKG STUDENT REPORT 
Week 3 has brought the first Kitchen lesson to the Year 5’s and 
the focus for the lesson was Art vs Science! We made muffins 
without knowing the quantities or amounts so it was a huge 
challenge for us because of the risk of sometimes putting the 
wrong things in or too much of something. It can be bitter, too 
sweet, too salty, etc, but for our first try we thought they were all 
a delicious masterpiece!    

The food has come to the table and we made muffins! Let’s ask 5K 
what they thought about the lesson and the muffins... 

“It was quite fun and there was a lot of things to think 
about” (Josiah S) 

“It was fun and delicious.” (Teiia H) 

“I found it fun, just because we got to eat.”  (Ruby D) 

“I enjoyed working as a team.”  (Zara A) 
 
It seems like everyone had fun and enjoyed cooking Fruit muffins 
for their first SAKG lesson. (Year 5 students) 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

iGOSH 

All invoices have been 
emailed and are now 
overdue,  your prompt 
payment is appreciated. 

More Observations have 
been added to Seesaw, 
so please check your 
child’s folder to see if you 
have one to read. Please 
leave a comment. 

A reminder about not 
entering our service, 
coming into our rooms. 
We would like you to sign 
your children in and say 
goodbye outside and 
when collecting your 
child, sign them out and 
please wait outside.  

Online bookings for each 
week close at 2pm on the 
Friday prior.  Any changes 
or new bookings then 
need to be made direct 
with Katrina via phone or 
email. 

iGOSH Contact : 

Katrina Ponte  

0447 661 555 or 

85225740 Opt #3 

katrinap@ilsg.sa.edu.au  
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CURRICULUM NEWS 
Things have returned to normal a little after our eventful start to the term and learning 
programs are looking a little bit more like what they were pre-lockdown. Here are a few of the 
things that are going on at school at the moment. 
 
The Writing Revolution 
At the end of last term, teachers at Immanuel engaged in some professional learning on 
writing and we looked at a program called The Writing Revolution. This program focuses on 
students learning to write effectively and accurately by building their proficiency with the 
writing process from sentence level, to paragraph level to the level of written compositions. 
Teachers looked at a range of skills and strategies which can help students develop their 
understanding of different aspects of writing. We have commenced the term with a focus on 
teaching students these skills and strategies and linking them to what we are doing in our units 
of inquiry. 
 
Year 1 Unit of inquiry 
Our Year 1 students are inquiring into materials as part of their unit based on the theme -  
How the world works. 
 
Central idea: We understand more about materials by exploring them 
 
Lines of Inquiry: • The characteristics of materials 
• How materials change     • How and why different materials are used 
 
They have been looking at different features of materials and carrying out some construction 
work with different materials. They will be moving on to carrying out experiments into changes 
that materials go through under different conditions. 
 
Year 4 Maths 
Our Year 4 students have been looking into area as part of their maths learning. They have 
been looking at what area is and how it can be measured with non-standard units. Some of 
them have looked at the potential problems that might arise when using non-standard units 
and they have been introduced to the square centimetre as a standard unit. 
 
Year 5 and 6 ICT electives 
Our senior students have started another round of ICT electives this week. Students will have 
an opportunity to take part in an extended series of sessions in photography, design, movie 
making, visual art, animation and coding. This program has been introduced in 2021 with the 
help of Mr Cochrane and our ICT support company, Prosperity IT. We have been really happy 
with the response to this program and the way students have engaged with it. 
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GETTING 

TO 

KNOW 

OUR  

STAFF 

 

This week  

we meet 

 “Mr 

Cochrane” 

our 

Wellbeing, 

PE and ICT 

Coordinator. 

 

 

  ????? DISNEY QUIZ ?????  

1. In which city is the Disney movie Ratatouille based? 

2. In the movie Frozen, which song does Elsa sing as she builds the castle? 

3. What were the names of the seven dwarfs in the movie     

“Snow White and the Seven Dwarfs?”  

4. The character Buzz Lightyear from “Toy Story” was named 

after which famous astronaut?  

5. What is the name of Mickey Mouses’ sweetheart? 

Write your answers on a piece of paper and pop them into 

the entry box at the front office. Don’t forget to put your NAME, YEAR LEVEL AND CLASS on 

your entry. The first entry drawn out of the box with all 5 correct answers will win a prize!!!  

ENTRIES CLOSE FRIDAY 20th August. The winner will be announced in the Monday Minutes 

email and posted in the Immanuel Insights Newsletter.          OLYMPICS QUIZ WINNER : Lily T (5T)  
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SCHOOL LANE – ENTERING AND EXITING  

If you park in the top deck area (school lane carpark and tennis courts) please exit via the 

driveway through the house yard onto East Terrace.  (This gate will be open at start of day 

and end of day and locked during the day.)   Please do not park and block this driveway 

access and please DO NOT enter via the East Terrace Driveway as this is an EXIT only. 

If you exit School Lane onto Daly Street, please be reminded there is NO RIGHT TURN in the 

peak morning and afternoon time slots (8-9am and 3-4pm).  

UNIFORM SHOP  

Opening times: 

Monday: 8.30am -9.15am  

Friday: 3.00pm -3.45pm  

If you are unable to make 
these times,  please see 
the office staff and we can 
help you accordingly.  

Uniforms can be paid for 
over the phone and sent 
home in the message 
trays. 

 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM 
STALL 

Opening times: 

Monday: 3.10pm -3.40pm 

Wednesday:                  
 8.45am - 9.15am  

 

 

 FROM THE OFFICE 

WORSHIP & PRAISE 

Friday  20 August 

9.30am in Taikondi.  
Hosted by Senior Unit 
 
ASSEMBLY Term 3 

Monday 16 August 
Hosted by Year 5 
Monday 6 September  
Hosted by Foundation classes 
2.45pm in Taikondi 
 
 
*UNFORTUNATELY PARENTS 

ARE UNABLE TO ATTEND DUE 

TO COVID RESTRICTIONS UNTIL 

FURTHER NOTICE, A VIDEO 

LINK WILL BE EMAILED HOME 

 

**WHEN ENTERING SCHOOL 

GROUNDS, PLEASE REMEMBER 

TO WEAR A MASK AND CHECK 

IN VIA QR CODE, OR MANUAL 

SIGN IN AT FRONT OFFICE** 

 

SUBWAY 
Orders due in by 3:30pm   
Wednesdays for lunch Friday. 
Please separate into individual 
envelopes  with correct money 

 
JUNIOR YOUTH/RHYTHM KIDS 
Unfortunately these groups are 
suspended until further notice 
 
SCHOOL PHOTO ENVELOPES 
Due back by Mon 16th August 
please even if you are not             
placing an order. 
 
Sibling Group Photo envelopes 
are available from the office 
 
Students (in Yr 2-6) will need to 
wear their full formal uniform 
(with green jumper), whilst F-1 
students will wear sports          
uniform (with Rugby Jumper) 
 
Photographers will start at 9am 
with the Year 6s followed by 
foundation students and then 
the other year levels 
 
SCHOOL PHOTO DAY IS 
WEDNESDAY 18  AUGUST 
 

PLEASE NOTE : 

NEW  TIMES 

for Second 

Hand Uniform 

stall 


